## SAC Meeting for 12/11/2018 Driftwood Elementary

Ms. Pomales opened the meeting with an update of the SAC Committee Membership Council. She introduced Tamara Faison as the suggested Pre-K representation. Ms. Pomales asked for a motion to begin the vote. Mrs. Santiago made the motion and Mrs. Grant second it. All were in favor as a unanimous decision to add Mrs. Faison to be our new Pre-K representation for the SAC committee.

Mrs. Rashid spoke on behalf of the School Choice Enhancement Ballot. She addressed the steps on creating the ballot for option 1 and option 2. She mentioned that the ballot has to reflect the options in a priority order. She also reviewed how voting will take place once the ballot has been created and approved by the project manager for pricing. The following items were placed on the ballots in priority order for voting: **Option 1**: Item 1-front door buzzer and swipe cards for common areas, Item 2- outdoor speaker for PA system, Item 3- peep holes for 13 portables and room 808, Item 4- gate at the end of car loop, Item 5 - fence to separate PE area from Rec center....**Option 2**- Item 1 - front door buzzer and swipe cards for common areas, Item 2- outdoor speaker for PA system, Item 3 - peep holes for 13 portables and room 808, Item 4- gate at the end of car loop, Item 5 - fence to separate PE area from Rec center, Item 6 - **safety fence in front of bus loop.** Voting took place for the sample ballot to be approved by the project manager. Mrs. Flores made a motion for the vote and Michelle London second it. Ms. Pomales ask if all were in favor of the suggested ballot. All presented approved the suggested ballot as a unanimous decision.

Ms. Pomales gave updates at Driftwood Elementary she informed of the BSA testing dates in January.

Mrs. Rodriguez gave updates for Title I: She reviewed the dates for the Parent and Family Engagement Survey period (December 3, 2018 – January 18, 2019). She continued and gave information on the Annual Parent Seminar and recruiting three parents for the seminar. She recruited the following parents: Grace Alvarez, Melissa Flores and Ana Fisic

Ms. Pomales asked for questions and concerns. Mrs. Santiago brought up concerns about cars not stopping at the corner of Charleston street. Mrs. Rashid mentioned she will address the concern with Hollywood Police Dept. Mrs. Faison asked a question about school fund raisers and what the school does to generate funds back to the school. Ms. Pomales mentioned the PTO has several fund raisers school wide events and shared that Mrs. Garcia has a Monday shop at the gazebo for the students to purchase items in addition to school wide fundraisers. The proceeds from the Monday morning shop sales go directly back to the school.

Ms. Pomales adjourned the SAC meeting at 8: 17 for SAF (School Advisory Forum) updates.

SAF Updates - Mrs. Alvarez gave SAF updates of the following events: District Advisory meeting Potluck on 12/12/2018 at 6:30 at the KC Wright Building, Gifted Advisory council Meeting on 12/9/2018 at 7:00 at Plantation High School. Mrs. Alvarez asked for public input no one replied.

Next SAC Meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 15, 2019 at 7:30 in the Media Center.